
MEMORANDUM 
_________________________________________________________ 

 
 
TO: NWABSD Board of Education  DATE: April 30, 2024 
 Members 
 
  NUMBER: 24-145 
 
FR: Office of the Superintendent SUBJECT: Approval of FY25 

Contract; NANA 
Management Services, 
Food Service for All K-12 
Sites 

ABSTRACT: 
 
Board approval is required for all service contracts over $50,000. 
 
ISSUE: 
 
At issue is the approval of the Food Service Contract between NWABSD and NANA 
Management LLC (NMS) for Fiscal Year 2024-2025, not to exceed $3,400,000.00 
 
BACKGROUND AND/OR PERTINENT INFORMATION: 
 
The School District went out to Request for Proposals for Food Service Management for FY22 
with the option to renew the contract for up to four (4) years through FY26. Nana Management 
Services, LLC was the single proposer that the district had, and is offering competitive prices for 
their services (see below).  
  
Meal Current Pricing Pricing for FY25 Increase 
Breakfast $5.28 $5.28 0% 
Lunch $9.76 $9.76 0% 
Seconds $3.50 $3.50 0% 

 
The breakfast and lunch meals are partially reimbursed through the National School Lunch 
Program, Summer Food Service Program, or Single Summer Option. The District is not 
reimbursed for seconds; therefore, those costs are supported by the District’s food service 
program which in a typical year is a transfer from the general operating fund.  
 
Recognizing the District’s current financial challenges, as the District’s partner, NMS is not 
requesting an increase in meal pricing for the FY25 school year as long as the scope of services 
remains the same. 
 
From FY15 through FY23 the average amount paid to NMS for meals is approximately 
$2,700,000, $2.3 million being the lowest and $3.1 million being the highest. I suggest setting 
the not to exceed contract amount at $3,400,000 to cover any large upticks in student meals. 
 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
1. Approve the All K-12 Sites Food Service Contract between NWABSD and NANA 

Management Services LLC for Fiscal Year 2024-2025, as presented.   
 
2. Disapprove the All K-12 Sites Food Service Contract between NWABSD and NANA 

Management Services LLC for Fiscal Year 2024-2025, as presented; 



 
3. Take no final action. 
 
  
ADMINISTRATION’S RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Administration recommends the Board approve the All-Sites Food Service Contract 
between NWABSD and NANA Management Services LLC for Fiscal Year 2024-2025, not to 
exceed $3,400,000, as presented. 


